Energy Saving Grants 
Rogue traders are known to overinflate their prices in order to give an apparent discount which is based around a grant. In actual fact the grants are non existent and therefore the finished price is no cheaper than it would have been if the correct price was charged. 

Trading Standards has also received reports of traders being invited into homes to carry out a survey on the property. Householders have then been asked to sign a document or handheld computer terminal to confirm they have received a quote for work, it later transpires that in fact they have been unwittingly conned into signing a contract to have the work carried out.

West Yorkshire Trading Standards will investigate any claims of traders who are claiming to offer such grants. One such trader was recently found to be offering European grants for double glazing – and urge consumers to be wary, as there are no domestic European grants for double glazing available.  

Trading Standards advises anyone thinking of taking up a grant for home energy improvements should do so through a scheme run or approved by the Energy Saving Trust. By contacting the Energy Saving Trust directly for further information, you know that you will be provided with legitimate information regarding safe options that are available to you. 

Council Tax Adjustments
Some traders are offering their services to investigate and challenge council tax bands, with a chance of householders saving money if their property has been wrongly banded.  The council tax band is used to work out how much council tax is paid for the property. Although this is not an illegal practice, traders have been claiming that properties in the area have had their bandings lowered and often charge an up front fee for a service with no guarantee of making a saving. If you feel that your council tax band is incorrect, speak to the Valuation Office Agency where there is no fee to pay.

Consumers are also advised that any trader doing business on the doorstep, whether solicited or unsolicited, must leave a contract giving cancellation rights. By law you are given seven days to cancel a contract made at your property whether it was a solicited or unsolicited visit. Failure to provide you with notice of your cancellation rights, or given in its prescribed form, is a criminal offence and this contract cannot be enforced. 

Graham Hebblethwaite, Chief Officer of West Yorkshire Trading Standards, said: “Energy saving grants appeal to people who want to help the environment, and save money in the long term. Advertising bogus grants are cunning methods used by rogue traders to try and convince consumers that they are getting a fantastic deal, when realistically they could be paying over the odds. If you are concerned about the legitimacy of a trader, call Consumer Direct on 08454 04 05 06 for further advice.”  

Councillor Val Slater, Chair of the Trading Standards Committee, said: “Don’t make a hasty decision on the doorstep. Take the right steps to find out if there are any legitimate offers available to you. It is always advisable to get a number of quotes, for any work you are seeking. Get them from traders that are recommended to you, by those who you can trust and have first-hand experience of their work.”

 

